			Legislative Action Report
			     By Dick Simpson

	Since the last board meeting, I have met with Bill Peterman and Linda Brookhart to develop a legislative action plan for 2024.
1. SUAA- UIC Zoom Meeting on Nov. 14th.  I will give a brief introduction of Linda to the participants.  Linda will speak for about 30 minutes and take questions for about 25 minutes.

2. I had a phone meeting with Marissa Brewer, Advocacy Coordinator for Illinois Connection who also serves on the SUAA-UIUC Executive Committee.  We agreed that Illinois Connection and SUAA should work closely together.

a. There Lobby Day in Springfield will be either February 21 or 28th and some of our members should participate.
b. They have shared with us their lobbying instructions for meetings in- district with state legislators.  I will revise those for instructions for our members.
c. Our members will join in their legislative lobbying, and we will let them know about our lobbying.
d. We will send delegations of from 2-5 members to meet with legislators by Zoom as these are easier to arrange and to get participation by our members.  These will be primarily listening tours to hear what their legislative priorities generally are.  These will begin in January.
e. Marissa will help set up a Zoom meeting between a small delegation of our Board and the Board leadership of SUAA-UIUC so we can coordinate our efforts.
f. Marissa will share with us the profile that Illinois Connection does on each legislator.

3. We did not have to lobby during the override session.  No major legislative votes were taken on our pension provisions.  There have been hearings over the summer under HB 4099, and many legislators know very little about pension funding and related issues (there are more than 100 new legislators who were just elected, and more will be in 2024).

4. AT OUR REQUEST SUAA HAS DEVELOPED THE FOLLOWING TALKING POINTS FOR LEGISLATIVE MEETINGS:

Delegates at the 2023 State Universities Annuitants Association (SUAA) adopted a legislative platform for the coming year (2024). This platform or “legislative action plan” places emphasis on protecting retirement security for all past, present, and future employees of Illinois’ public universities, community colleges and their survivors. The key elements of the plan are:
We oppose any changes in the Tier I pension plan that would result in reduced benefits for Tier I annuitants. The Illinois Supreme Court has ruled that such reductions would be unconstitutional.
We support needed improvements in the benefits received by Tier II annuitants. This includes increasing the pensionable salary limit, reducing the final time to vesting and salary period, and improving the automatic annual increment and the early retirement reduction.
We support creative efforts to remedy Illinois' pension underfunding.
We continue to monitor state pension health care plans to ensure that all employees, retirees, and survivors are treated equitably.
These four talking points can help you persuade other college and university employees that they ought to be SUAA members.
The talking points can also focus your discussions with your state legislators. Consider making an appointment now to meet with your lawmakers in their home offices sometime soon.


5. SURS will be asked to provide information on the number of members (retirees) in each legislative district.  We will provide that information to individual legislators when we meet with them.

6. We will stress that the State funding problem is not due to pensions but because the State refused to fund pensions for a decade.

7. We oppose a constitutional convention or constitutional amendment to strip us of our pension rights.  There will be a vote by the electorate in 2028 to determine whether to hold a convention, and it is not too soon to press our position on this.

8.  I will begin organizing delegations in January.  We must overcome our falling membership numbers if we are to be successful. And we must get our members willing to meet with legislators.
